Port officials fight seaway tolls Bush wants ships to pay fees not charged since 1986
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Cleveland port officials plan to join other Great Lakes representatives in Washington, D.C., next month to fight proposed tolls on shippers using the St. Lawrence Seaway.

The tolls are unfair and could cost the region jobs and business, Cleveland-Cuyahoga County Port Authority President Gary Failor said.

Failor and Rose Ann DeLeon, vice president of strategic development for the port, plan to meet with congressional leaders March 1 and 2.

“We’re being regionally discriminated against,” Failor said.

The Bush administration hopes to raise about $8 million next year in tolls on ships passing through the seaway, which connects the Great Lakes to the Atlantic Ocean. The money would replace federal subsidies and cover about half the budget for the St. Lawrence Seaway Development Corp.

Great Lakes shipping is already at a disadvantage because the lakes freeze and shorten the season, said U.S. Rep. Steve LaTourette, a Madison Republican.

“Anything that makes us even less competitive isn’t a good thing,” said LaTourette, who co-chairs the Northeast-Midwest Coalition, a bipartisan group that works on economic and environmental issues facing the Great Lakes.

Another Great Lakes politician, U.S. Sen. Debbie Stabenow, a Michigan Democrat, is collecting signatures for a letter addressed to congressional budget leaders.

The letter, which Failor signed, seeks to kill the proposal because it could hurt a number of industries, including agriculture, steel and coal, and threaten waterfront jobs, such as those of longshoremen who load and unload ships.

If shipping through the seaway becomes too expensive, shipping companies will look elsewhere and further strain other transportation routes, the letter said.

U.S. officials have not charged tolls to commercial shippers on the lock system since 1986, but Canadian authorities, who operate the system jointly with the United States, have continued to charge fees.

The United States manages two of the 13 locks along the route. Seaway Development Corp. administrator Albert Jacquez said the United States would like to make its seaway operations more like Canada’s.

“I think the administration is looking to go back to the corporation’s initial intent,” he said. “If you look across the border, you see an almost completely self-sufficient entity.”

Failor said the tolls would amount to unfair double taxation in the States, where shippers already pay a harbor maintenance tax based on their cargo. Created in 1986, the tax pays for harbor dredging and navigation infrastructure, which was to include the seaway.

“We in the Great Lakes fought for two years over that tax and agreed to accept it if there were no tolls,” Failor said. “Now they want to renege.”

The seaway’s traffic is about 4,000 one-way commercial trips each year.
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